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         May 23, 2021 

 

Joaquin Esquivel, Chair 

Members of the Board 

State Water Resources Control Board 

Joaquin.Esquivel@waterboards.ca.gov 

commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov 

Via electronic mail 

 

Re: Proposed 2021 Temperature Management Plan for Central Valley Project Shasta-

Trinity Division 

 

Dear Chair Esquivel and members of the Board: 

  

The California Sportfishing Protection Alliance (CSPA), Save California Salmon, and the 

California Water Impact Network (CWIN; collectively, CSPA et al.) respectfully submit a 

proposed Temperature Management Plan and associated operations plan for the operation of the 

Shasta-Trinity Division of the Central Valley Project for June through October, 2021.  For ease 

of reference, we refer to this as the CSPA TMP.  

 

Submitted concurrently with this letter you will find: 

 

• A written description of the CSPA TMP 

• A spreadsheet (in both Excel and pdf formats, submitted as separate files) that 

contains proposed operations for the CSPA TMP, calculates various relevant 

hydrological data, and compares the CSPA TMP to the Bureau of Reclamation’s 

Temperature Management Plan as posted to the Board’s website on May 5, 2021 

• A narrative companion document to the spreadsheet that explains and further 

justifies the decisions proposed within the spreadsheet 

• A list of relevant CDEC gages and other acronyms 

 

The situation in 2021 for the water temperatures and associated fisheries in the 

Sacramento River, as well as the Trinity and lower Klamath rivers, is dire.  The purpose of the 

proposed CSPA TMP is to improve survival of winter-run, spring-run, and fall-run salmon, and 

green and white sturgeon, in the Sacramento River, as well as to improve survival of spring-run 

and fall-run salmon in the Klamath/Trinity watershed.  Steelhead in both watersheds should also 

benefit.   
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CSPA et al. urges the Board to act immediately to reduce releases from Shasta Reservoir 

and exports from the Trinity watershed to protect these fisheries, and to adopt the 

recommendations in the enclosed Plan.  Please feel free to contact Chris Shutes at 

blancapaloma@msn.com or Bill Jennings at deltakeep@me.com if you have any questions.  

 

Thank you for considering our recommendations.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

_________________________________ 

Chris Shutes, Water Rights Advocate 

California Sportfishing Protection Alliance 

1608 Francisco St., Berkeley, CA 94703 

(510) 421-2405 

blancapaloma@msn.com 

 

 

 
_________________________________ 

Bill Jennings, Executive Director 

California Sportfishing Protection Alliance 

3536 Rainier Ave, Stockton CA 95204 

(209) 464-5067 

deltakeep@me.com 

 

 
___________________________________

Tom Stokely 

Co-Director  

Save California Salmon 

530-524-0315  

tgstoked@gmail.com 

 
____________________________ 

Thomas Cannon 

Fisheries Consultant to CSPA 

5161 Oak Shade Way  

Fair Oaks, CA 95628  

916-952-6576  

thomascannon0@gmail.com 

 

 

 
Michael Jackson, counsel to  

CSPA and CWIN  

P.O. Box 207, 429 W. Main St., 

Quincy, CA 95971,  

mjatty@sbcglobal.net 

 

_________________________________ 

Carolee Krieger, Executive Director 

California Water Impact Network 

808 Romero Canyon Rd., 

Santa Barbara, CA 93108 

(805) 969-0824 

caroleekrieger7@gmail.com 

 

Enclosures: 

 

CSPA Temperature Management Plan for CVP, Shasta-Trinity Division, June through October 

2021, with attachments 

Spreadsheet in Excel format to accompany CSPA Temperature Management Plan  
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